

HORSMONDEN SOCIAL CLUB COMMITTEE

Minutes of meeting Tuesday 7 February 2023, 19.45

Present: Lindsey Chave LC(Chair), Nick Belton NB, Richard Edmed RE, Ann Coyne AC, Jan Botten JB, Sidney Cornish SC, Jimmy Webb JW, Bridget Walsh BW, Lawrence Arcscott LA, Alison Scott AS, Paul Fleury PF, Nick MillerNM, Dave Watson DW

Apologies: Pat Kellas and Nick Belton

January Minutes: Agreed

Chairperson's Report

Queen Tribute Band for Sat 11 February. Members free and non-members suggested £3 donation and encouraged to sign up. Rugby will be beforehand on the Saturday afternoon 2-4pm.

Burns Night – went well and everyone stepped up to help. 56 came and the band (Lone Ed) was fantastic according to some who were there.

Curry Night – Changed to 25th March as Anthony can't do 19th. Selling tickets in couple of weeks' time and will be £12/head.

AGM – Accounts going to Catherine tomorrow.

Brighton Trip 20th May– sold 24 tickets so far. £15 adults, £10 child. Members only unless can't make up the numbers.

Hovec are not having a big screen TV for the Coronation. We'll do the Beer Festival on the Saturday 6th May as planned, as well as show the Coronation on TV in the club. Sell the remainder of the beer on the Sunday.

Trustee Update –Lawrence has devised a process guide for Change of Trustees and this will be kept in the club safe. Thank you .

LA & DW have been looking at our "Terms & Conditions of Booking" forms with a view to safeguarding the club's insurance liabilities. They put forward a draft T's & C's and now a sub-committee is going to get together to finalise the wording .

Treasurer's Report

Balance is £20,585.55 and £60,000 in Building Society which is a total £88,585.55 as at end of January. Agreed by the committee to give Catherine £100 for doing the accounts.

Book

Fire Alarm – all groups which use the club are to receive instruction on how to reset fire alarm if it ever goes off.

Membership

DW says membership trickling in and at last count was 150. Agreed that we will open up a paypal account for the purpose of collecting membership fees. David will be the administrator.

Bookings

All bookings are in the online diary .

Bar Rota

Paul reported February was covered.

AOB

DW has pointed out that we need new extension plug for behind the bar.

NM will ask Liam about a whisky tasting event in the autumn.

Will look at the issue of chairs again at the next meeting.

A few pots, pans and dishes were bought for the kitchen.

Date and time of next meeting : Tuesday 7th March at 7.45pm.